September of 2003

The Presidents Report:

Fall 2003 Conference in La Crosse, Wisconsin

They say ½ the fun is getting there. I won’t agree since it rained almost all day and with the exception of a real good lunch and visit with Bruce and the boys from Ottertail it was a long haul. The hospitality room seemed to be the popular spot on Thursday with the area and national members arriving and trading tales of past conferences and current events affecting the industry.  Great hospitality from the Dairyland and Gen Sys volunteers made for a very enjoyable evening. 

The meeting on Friday had a great mix of local and industry topics to provide valuable information to the delegates. The information I found the most interesting was Drew Kovalak talking about the current state of affairs at MISO and MAPP, and the future of RTO development. Rick Byrne gave a realistic outlook on NERC certification and how the Blackout on August 14th will have a major impact on the questionable future of recertification requirements. Rick provided an outline of the NERC investigation process related to the August 14th blackout and the lengthy timeline required to provide an adequate analysis of the event. APDA past National President John Thetonio will lead the inquiry to determine the cause and subsequent recommendations. Rick provided a detailed time line for the events leading up to the blackout and stressed there wasn't  any  major equipment failure associated with the cascading outage. It was interesting hearing the opinions of operators who were on shift on the 14th and evaluation of how much time a reasonable black start restoration of such a large area should take.

The presentation on alternative energy sources was very informative and much was learned from the experience Dairyland has developed and the lessons learned from others. Marginal Pricing was presented by OATI with a lot of issues identified which may lead to further restructuring of the markets.

Dinner on the Historic Julia Swain was great and the weather was great for visiting on the outer decks.

The Area meeting went very well with concerns expressed related to the lack of corporate support for training and development. Rich Hendrickson gave a summary of the TWG activity and expressed concern there was poor attendance at recent training sessions. Unfortunately the break between meetings was extended when Smitty (Richard Smith OPPD) had a bad health scare when he lost balance and had to be taken to the hospital for examination. Smitty is doing much better and is back at work. The national meeting covered promoting the Association and current issues. The association had received a request for our opinion on the operator role in the August 14th disturbance from the New York Times. The opportunity was evaluated and determined to have the potential for more negative impact than positive.

Golf was great, what a beautiful course and with Cris and brother Ian from Manitoba and Don Splinter we actually came in 4 under to win the best ball scramble. The banquet was excellent and another great scholarship raffle with a wide selection of raffle prizes for the winners.

Smitty tells me the doc told him he has to loose 30 pounds (kind of personal) but I probably should too.

I want to put out a challenge to Smitty, a bet who can loose the 30 lbs (same in Canadian) for the meeting next spring in Winnipeg.

Let the membership choose the prize or penalty etc.  Maybe be the winners caddy or play golf wearing a skirt (something Smitty or I don’t normally do or enjoy). Send Smitty an E mail to see how he is doing and work out a deal for the great weight loss challenge or offer to join in.

Regards

APDA UMW President

Darrell Cockerill 

